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Avenues College acknowledges and respects the traditional           

custodians whose ancestral lands we meet upon.   We acknowledge 

the deep feelings of attachment and relationships of Aboriginal       

peoples to country. We recognise the many language groups that 

continue their connection to land, waters and culture across           

Australia and we pay our respects to their elders,                                      

past, present and emerging. 

From College Leadership ….. 

Term 3, as always, has been a busy and exciting term with lots of active learning, extra 

curricular activities and  enthusiastic classrooms. 

It is also the time when the focus turns towards finalising the learning for 2021, and 

planning for future learning heading into 2022. 

Staffing 
Ms Robyn McLean has taken some extended leave for the remainder of 2021.              
Mr Daniel Lasscock been Acting Principal since her departure and we look forward to 
working with Mr Hamish McDonald as our Principal for Term 4. 
Ms Desi Philippou has been appointed to the position of Wellbeing Leader (7 to 12)  
replacing Kimberly Walker.  Desi has already begun her transition into this role and this 
will continue early in Term 4. 
 
Year 7 to High School 
The transition process and planning for Year 7 in high school next year is well              
underway.  Families should have received notification by now of their zoned school and 
the accompanying enrolment documentation.  If you have a student currently in year 6 
or 7 and you need assistance with completing enrolment forms, please contact our 
transition team on 8261 2733 ASAP. 
 
Operation Flinders 
The exercise for 2021 was again a huge success and we sincerely thank all of the staff, 
families and financial supporters for assisting.  Participants have the opportunity to 
challenge themselves and step out of their comfort zone which provides invaluable   
experience for their personal development and growth. 
 
The Exchange 
Again, COVID-19 has thwarted nearly all of our attempts to host Cheltenham Secondary 
College for our annual Sports and Cultural Exchange.  In lieu of the regular Exchange, 
our squad participated in a COVID CHALLENGE during the last week of Term 3, putting 
some of their skills to the test. 
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From College Leadership …..….. continued 
There is a slight chance that we may be able to get the Victorian team over at the very end of the year and   
facilitate a few days of competition …. Fingers crossed! 
Thank you to all of the staff and billeting families who have been so patient with the scheduling, cancelling, and 
rescheduling.  Your continuing support is what keeps this traditional event going and we could not do it       
without you all! 
 
External School Review 
During week 2 of Term 4, our school will be evaluated via an External Review.  The External School Review is an    
evidence-informed external evaluation of an individual school’s capacity to improve student learning. It is a 
fundamental piece of the School Improvement Model and explicitly informs the work of school improvement in 
every school – supporting schools to raise student achievement and sustain high performance. 
SA public schools are reviewed every 3 years to evaluate school performance and effectiveness. 
Please be aware that leadership staff and teachers will have some extra demands on their time for Monday, 
Tuesday and Wednesday of Week 2 as they participate in the process.   
We appreciate your patience and your ongoing support to make Avenues College an exciting and inspiring 
place to learn. 
 
** Please take note of the ‘pink’ Term 4 Dates column across the page— during Term 4 we will have a School 
Closure Day on Monday 15 November and 2 Student Free Days Thursday and Friday 25/26 November. ** 
 

We wish our whole community a restful and safe break and look forward to finishing off 

2021 with an AWESOME Term 4! 

On Tuesday of Week 10, Mr. Sagres' Year 11 and Year 12 Psychology classes with the 
assistance of Liane, took a trip to The University of Adelaide to participate in a           
Criminology Workshop as part of their Forensic Psychology unit.  

Students learnt about the psychology  behind crime, forensics, ways to prevent crime,   
witness testimonies, statistics, memory conformity, bullet wounds, psychopathic           
behaviours, and much more!  

In addition to the workshop they all participated in a tour of the University.  All  students 
should be extremely proud with the way they represented Avenues College and            
contributed to a great day out! 



 

Term Four 

2021 
  
 

First Day of Term 4 
Monday  11 October 

 
Crazy Hair Day  

Fundraiser for Cystic Fibrosis 
TBA—stay tuned 

 
Governing Council Meeting 
6.00pm Tuesday 26 October 

 
Year 8 Immunisations 
Thursday 4 November 

 
Avenues @ Night 

Wednesday 10 November 
6pm—9pm 

**2pm Dismissal for all students** 
 

School Closure Day 
Monday 15 November 

 
Yr 12 Presentation Night & Formal  

Wednesday 17 November 
 

Year 10 Work Experience 
Week 8 … 29/11—3/12 

 
Student Free Days 

Thursday 25 November 
Friday 26 November 

 
Governing Council Meeting 
6.00pm Tuesday 26 October 

 
2022 Year 6/7 Transition Days 

Thursday 2 December and  
Friday 3 December 

 
Last Day of the School Year 

Friday December 10 
2pm Dismissal 

Rory’s School Lunches now 

available at the school canteen. 

Order and pay online via the 

QKR! App 



 

    We are very proud to share the news that our 
     support staff working in the Centre of Deaf  
         Education at Avenues College have  
                        been named … 

                   2021 Australian  
            Teacher Aide Team 
                 of the Year! 

     This is an outstanding achievement and  
highlights the valuable contribution the team is  
making to the Centre of Deaf Education at Avenues 
College. 
The team nomination clearly demonstrated their: 
positive impact on student learning and wellbeing, 
collaboration with colleagues and the community, and 
continuous improvement through professional        
development and training. 

Outstanding work! 



 

Traffic management and the safety of children crossing roads and negotiating 
drop off and pick up times continues to be an area of concern, especially along 
McKay Avenue, either side of the ‘BUSES ONLY’ zone. 

Please respect other road users by following posted parking signs, speed limits 
and drop zones.    

Our Governing Council will continue to work with Port Adelaide Enfield Council 
regarding improvements and changes to support our site into the future. 

There have been some concerning reports of students being approached or  
suspected of being ‘cased’ while waiting for  the bus along Sudholtz Road or 
along Danby Avenue.   

Please revisit some basic ‘Stranger Danger’ strategies with your children.  Cur-
rent staff supervision will stay vigilant and have been asked to remain at the 
bus stop until all students have boarded. Security patrols around the school 
have also been boosted. 

Avenues College staff continually work to ensure the safety and 
wellbeing of all children and young people within our College   
community, in and around our site. 

Any issues of concern regarding incidents or near misses can be 
reported to us via email (dl.0906.info@schools.sa.edu.au) or     
directly reported to SAPOL if required. 

There are a dedicated team of staff who give up their 

lunchtimes to engage with students, as they participate 

in some fun and creative activities in the library. 

During Term 3 students were invited to join colouring 

and art sessions, facials and nail painting, and puzzles 

and board games. 

Term 4 has some great activities planned, including pa-

per plane making, making your own stress balls, making 

stress bottles and origami. 

The full program is posted in Student Services and in the 

Library …. Some sessions have limited numbers so get in 

early to book a place. 

See Viv in Wellbeing or Liane in the Library for more in-

formation …. Or just come along and join the fun! 

Monday and Tuesday lunchtimes in the Library for 

Years 6 through 12. 



 

2021 8/9 Girls  

Volleyball Champions 



 

In Term 3, the Bell Shakespeare Company visited our college.  

The year 9s watched ‘Such Sweet Sorrow’; an abridged, high energy   ver-
sion of Romeo and Juliet.  This was in preparation for studying this        
text next term, or concluding it this term.  

The year 10s watched ‘Macbeth’. All year 10 students have studied 
‘Macbeth’ this term so it was a perfect end to this unit of work.          
Both year levels were engaged with the plays and proved to be excellent 
audience members.    

Special thanks to Mr. Zimbardi, who stepped into the role of King Duncan 
- perhaps a career change from Technical Studies teacher to actor is 
afoot?  “What’s in a name????  Zim-BARD-I  !!  LOL! 

Well done to everyone involved and we will see the Bell Shakespeare 
Company again next year!  

Bell Shakespeare Performances 



 

Revegetation project update 

The warm weather has boosted growth with many of our new plants starting to peek over the top of their 
protective guards. Weed maintenance to increase sun and water available to our plants has also             
encouraged the good growth rate.  

The Revegetation Lunch Group, which has welcomed some new members, and our newly formed      
Thursday afternoon community volunteer group, along with our Year 9/10 Land Management classes and 
several members of staff have been doing a great job monitoring the plants, controlling weeds and infill 
planting. The propagation cycle has started again with the aim for more understorey plants to be ready 
for planting out next year. 

If you would like to volunteer to help us create this fabulous space as a resource for the whole              
community, please call Avenues College on 8261 2733. 

Tall Bluebell …  Wahlenbergia stricta ssp. stricta  Pale Fanflower … Scaevola albida var. albida  



 

National Week of Deaf People (NWDP) 
20th -  26th September 2021 

 
What is NWDP? 
The National Week of Deaf People (NWDP) 
is a weeklong national celebration of Deaf  
individuals and the Deaf Australian           
community. 
 
It is an opportunity for Deaf people to: 
 Celebrate their community, language,      
     culture and history 
 Make the public aware of their local,  
     state and national Deaf communities 
 Recognise their achievements 
 
It is also an opportunity for organisations 
involved with, or wishing to be involved with 
the Deaf Community to showcase their   

services and/or products, build/maintain 
relationships with Deaf People and be    
recognised for giving Deaf people a fair go. 
 
In both cases, the eight main information 
that NWDP provides are: 

1. Birth right 
2. Deaf identity 
3. Accessibility 
4. Equal language 
5. Equal Employment Opportunities 
6. Bilingual Education 
7. Equal Participation 
8. Lifelong Learning 

 
What’s this year’s theme? 
Each year the theme is chosen by the 
World Federation of the Deaf and all   
country members are encouraged to        
celebrate International Week of Deaf   
People in September.  

This year the theme is …. 
“Celebrating Thriving Deaf       

Communities” 

            HISTORY                                IDENTITY                                CULTURE                          COMMUNITY                   LANGUAGE          

This week we have been learning about 

National Week of Deaf People. We 

learned about the Deaf Community and 

Culture. You can help Deaf people by 

learning to sign language.                                                                                                                                                                                           

Param Year 4 

This week we have been learning about  
National Week of Deaf People. We learnt 

the signs for culture, community,             
celebration, identity and history. 

You should learn Auslan so you can         
communicate to Deaf people and can       

interpret to Deaf people when they need 
help                                                                                                                         

Ishaal Year 4 
I love Auslan 



 



 



 

 Clifford Long   Declan Van Balen   Edward Vorobyov   

Emma Marzano    Isaac Coleman   Janaya Agius    

Kian Dixon   Luke Wyles   Madison Philips  Tommy Farrant  
2021 

Huge CONGRATULATIONS to our 

2021 Op Flinders team for a      

fantastic week in the Flinders 

Ranges. 

With a back drop of spectacular 

scenery and very cold night       

temperatures, they endured     

physically exhausting days and 

confronted mentally challenging          

circumstances to develop their 

personal skills in teamwork,     

leadership, persistence and          

resilience. 

T h e i r  p a r t i c i p a t i o n  a n d               

enthusiasm was exceptional and 

we are very proud of the efforts of 

the whole team. 



 

Mr Harris and Ms Walker are to be      

commended for mentoring the team again 

this year … they hiked, carried and 

camped every step with the team and 

were excellent supports in organising the 

operation. 

An experience they will  

never forget!! 

 

 

Looking forward 

to sending       

another team in 

2022! 



 



 

Book Week at Avenues is always 

exciting and full of fun and 2021 

proved no different. 

There were many activities,     

competitions, new books to        

explore and of course dress up day 

for us all to enjoy. 

Deborah and Liane worked       

tirelessly in the Library space to 

create plenty of  opportunities for 

all to interact, investigate and     

inspire a love of reading and       

listening to stories. 

2021 

BOOK WEEK 

AT AVENUES   

COLLEGE 

Evelinne Sibomana 
won the Yr 3 – 6 

Bookmark Art  
competition. 



 

Click here for show trailer  

https://vimeo.com/574255336/38559ff20b


 

One of the many things that 2020 and all of its        

challenges has highlighted for us is the importance of 

holding the most up to date contact information for 

parents, caregivers and emergency contacts. 

If you have recently changed your contact details (mailing address, phone numbers or email 

address) or would like to update your Emergency Contacts or your student’s medical              

information, please contact our Front Office staff on 8261 2733 or 

dl.0906.info@schools.sa.edu.au. 

Alternatively you can access a pre-printed form on our website via the following link :   

Update of Parent/Caregiver Details Form 

Please Note :  We are only able to accept amendments from a parent or  

authorised caregiver. 

https://www.avenuescollege.sa.edu.au/uploads/files/Update%20of%20Student's%20Personal%20Info.pdf


 



 



 

Preschool 

To discuss your Preschool place, or to arrange a 

tour (after 3pm weekdays) please contact our  

Preschool Director. 

  8261 2733  

A child who turns 4 before 1 May, can start    

Preschool at the beginning of that year. 

  

Preschool at Avenues College is an ideal       

environment for your child to flourish and       

thrive as they explore play based learning   

underpinned by their natural curiosity    

about the world around them. 

  

Our Preschool sessions begin at 8.40am and fin-

ish at 3.30pm. 

  

We foster strong relationships and  positive     

interactions between the preschool children,    

Services include: 

One-on-one confidential counselling (including support with issues such as; family 
violence and trauma, parenting and separation, grief and loss, children’s be-
haviour concerns etc.) 

Art therapy 

Educational activities and workshops 

Crèche facilities may be available 

No cost  


